## **Panjab University Chandigarh**

From	То
The Deputy Registrar( Colleges) Panjab University Chandigarh - 160014	<ol> <li>The Principals of all the Colleges affiliated to Panjab University, Chandigarh</li> <li>Heads of all the Branches/Offices of Administrative Block, Panjab University, Chandigarh</li> <li>P.A. to Registrar, PU, Chandigarh</li> <li>P.A. to COE, PU, Chandigarh</li> <li>P.A. to DCDC, PU, Chandigarh</li> </ol>

Through Email

No/Misc/A1/30997-31236

Date: 05.08.2020

Subject: Summer Training & Internship of M.Com. 2<sup>nd</sup> Semester students

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am desired to inform you that under the prevailing situation of Covid 2019 in the state, it may not be feasible for the students to visit different organizations for their summer training. Therefore, based upon the recommendation of the Committee constituted by the Vice-Chancellor, it has been decided that for the students of M.Com. 2<sup>nd</sup> Semester or other UG/PG courses having similar requirement or internship they need not visit the organizations of this purpose. The respective colleges may ask the students to submit their project reports based secondary data through online or other sources to the concerned college and viva voce examination after the required submission shall be conducted online or offline and the results of such students shall be declared by the University after receipt of the award accordingly.

This decision shall be applicable for the students of M.Com. 2<sup>nd</sup> Semester and for the classes/courses in the colleges where summer internship or training is required for the session 2019-20 only.

The respective college are also required to maintain the record of the viva voce examination conducted through online or offline mode. This is for the kind information and necessary action of all concerned.

Yours faithfully,

Sd/-

Deputy Registrar(Colleges)